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Dear Neighbors and Friends:   
  
Cherry Hill is a special place, and I am pleased to welcome you to our community!  
 
In Cherry Hill, cultural events and recreational activities for residents of all ages and abilities abound. 
We offer art and music lessons, group exercise classes, summer camps and much more. Our seasonal 
special events such as outdoor concerts and festivals bring our community together and foster a sense 
of pride in our town.  
 
And with the robust programming at our award-winning public library — the heart of town — there’s 
always something to check out. Visit https://chplnj.org to learn more.  
 
Cherry Hill also has over 1,600 acres of preserved natural open spaces and more than 50 parks, trails, 
playgrounds and sports fields throughout the Township, which means you’re never far from a place 
where you can enjoy the outdoors.  
 
Additionally, the Township owns and operates two properties on the National Register of Historic  
Places, Barclay Farmstead Museum, a preserved farm that is over 200 years old, and the Croft Farm 
Arts Center, a vibrant arts center and open space that was once a stop on the Underground Railroad.  
 
A great way to get to know your neighbors is through volunteering. Volunteers help support our       
recreational programs and our library, and help keep Cherry Hill green by engaging in initiatives that 
protect and improve our natural resources. You can visit our website at https://www.chnj.gov to see  
available opportunities.  
 
Our neighborhoods are our biggest strength here in Cherry Hill, and as your Mayor, I am committed to 
keeping our communities strong and to ensuring you and all our residents receive high-quality munici-
pal services, including a top-notch police department, reliable trash and recycling collection and de-
pendable snow and leaf removal.  
 
I am also committed to ensuring any questions or concerns you may have are answered promptly and 
professionally. If you need assistance, please do not hesitate to contact our Constituent Services Team 
by phone at 856.488.7878 or by email at connect@chnj.gov. You can also visit the Township website to 
report a concern such as a pothole or a fallen tree.   
 
I — along with my entire administration and your elected representatives on Town Council — thank 
you for calling Cherry Hill home.  
 
We look forward to seeing you around town!  
 
Your Mayor,  
Dave Fleisher  

Office of the Mayor 

TOWNSHIP OF CHERRY HILL | 820 MERCER STREET, CHERRY HILL NJ 08002 | CHERRYHILL-NJ.COM | (856) 665-6500 
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Sangeeta Doshi 
Councilwoman 

SDoshi@chnj.gov 

Jennifer Apell  
Councilwoman 

JApell@chnj.gov 

Daniel V. DiRenzo, Jr. 
Councilman 

DDiRenzo@chnj.gov 

Jill Hulnick 
Councilwoman 

JHulnick@chnj.gov 

William Carter 
Council President 

WCarter@chnj.gov 

Michele Golkow 
Council Vice President 

MGolkow@chnj.gov 

David Fleisher 
Mayor  

Mayor@chnj.gov 

Carole Roskoph 
Councilwoman 

CRoskoph@chnj.gov 

 

Stay Connected! 

Elected Officials 

Social Media  
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram to stay up  to 

date with all the latest happenings in Cherry Hill.   

@CherryHillTwp 
 

 

Nixle 
Sign up for Nixle, a new alert system that allows the Town-

ship and Police Department to send out messages in the 

form of alerts. Citizens who sign up will receive notifica-

tions via text messages, email, mobile app or web browser.  

Interested residents can sign up by texting your zip code to 

888-777 or by visiting our website.   

Mayor’s Newsletter 
Stay up to date with the latest Township news, programs, 

and events by signing up for the Mayor’s weekly newsletter.  

Visit our website to subscribe.  

My Cherry Hill Mobile App 
Download the my Cherry Hill App to stay up to date on 

Township news and alerts. Once on the app, you can 

choose what type of notifications you would like to receive.  

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/CherryHillTwp
https://www.instagram.com/cherryhilltwp/
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Helpful Phone Numbers 

Cherry Hill Municipal Building  
Address: 820 Mercer Street, Cherry Hill, NJ  
Phone Number: (856) 665-6500 
Hours of Operation: Mon.- Fri., 8:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  
 
Office of the Mayor   (856) 488-7878 
Cherry Hill Township Council                (856) 488-7892 
Department of Public Works  (856) 424-4422 
Building Inspections   (856) 488-7855 
Planning and Zoning   (856) 488-7870 
Drug & Alcohol Alliance  (856) 488-7889 
Recreation &  Adult Ed.  (856) 488-7868 
Tax Assessor    (856) 488-7899 
Tax Collector    (856) 488-7880 
Township Clerk   (856) 488-7892 
Violations – Municipal Court  (856) 488-7850 
Vital Statistics & Licenses  (856) 488-7892 

Cherry Hill Police Department 
Address: 820 Mercer Street, Cherry Hill, NJ  
 
Police Emergency    9-1-1 
Non-Emergency Dispatch  (856) 665-1200 
General Police Information  (856) 488-7828 
Traffic Safety    (856) 488-7820 

Cherry Hill Fire Department  
Address: 1100 Marlkress Road, Cherry Hill, NJ  
 
Emergency     9-1-1 
Administrative Office   (856) 795-9805 
Fire Prevention Division  (856) 795-1340 

Cherry Hill Public Library 
Address: 1100 Kings Hwy N, Cherry Hill, NJ  
Phone Number: (856) 667-0300 
Hours of Operation:  

Mon. - Wed. 10:00 a.m. - 9:00 p.m. 
Thurs.– Sat. - 10:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. 
Sun. - 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.* 
*The library is closed on Sundays from mid-June through mid-
September and the end of November through mid-January. 
Check the library’s online calendar on their website for specif-
ic hours.  

Cherry Hill Public School Services 
Address: 45 Ranoldo Terrace, Cherry Hill, NJ 08034 
Phone Number: (856) 429-5600  
 
Administration             (856) 429-5600 
Special Education            (856) 429-7890 
School Age Child Care            (856) 429-6564 
Superintendent            (856) 429-5600 
Transportation             (856) 489-5851 

Cherry Hill Public Schools 
Barclay Early Childhood  (856) 429-7283 
Beck Middle School   (856) 424-4505 
Bret Harte Elementary                  (856) 795-0515 
Carusi Middle School   (856) 667-1220 
Clara Barton Elementary  (856) 667-3303 
Cooper Elementary   (856) 424-4554 
High School East   (856) 424-2222 
High School West   (856) 663-8006 
Horace Mann Elementary  (856) 428-1144 
James H. Johnson Elementary                 (856) 428-8848 
Joyce Kilmer Elementary  (856) 667-3903 
Kingston Elementary   (856) 667-0986 
Knight Elementary   (856) 428-0830 
Richard Stockton Elementary                 (856) 424-1505 
Rosa International Middle  (856) 616-8787 
Sharp Elementary   (856) 424-1550 
Thomas Paine Elementary  (856) 667-1350 
Woodcrest Elementary  (856) 429-2058 
 

Public Utilities  
PSE&G Electric and Gas 
Phone Number: 1-800-436-PSEG (7734) 
 
South Jersey Gas 
Phone Number: 1-888-766-9900 
 
NJ American Water 
Phone Number:  1-800-652-6987 
 
Merchantville Pennsauken Water Commission 
Phone Number: 1-856-663-0043 
 
Comcast 
Phone Number: 1-800-COMCAST (266-2278) 
 
Verizon 
Phone Number: 1-800-275-2355 
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Municipal Clerk/Vital Statistics  

ANIMAL CONTROL  
Cherry Hill Township Animal Control is dedicated to:  
• Enforcing animal control laws 
• Protecting the citizens of Cherry Hill Township from rabies 
• Reducing the incidence of animal-inflicted injuries by promoting responsible pet ownership through public 

education 
 
To report a domestic animal issue, please call Animal Control at (856) 718-0305.  
 

PET LICENSING & PERMITS 
Pets must be registered with the Township annually. An application must complete with a copy of the current 
rabies vaccination certificate attached. For additional information, please contact the Municipal Clerk's Office by 
calling 856-488-7892.  
 

VITAL STATISTICS 
The Office of Vital Statistics provides for the following:   
• Applications for Marriage Licenses 
• Applications for Domestic Partnerships 
• Affidavits for Civil Unions 
• Certified Copies of Vital Records -Birth, Marriage, Domestic Partnership, Civil Unions & Death Certificates.  
Please note: Certified Copies of Vital Records are only available for those events that occurred in Cherry Hill 
Township 
 
All Applications/Affidavits are made by appointment, please contact the Clerk’s Office by calling 856-488-7892.  
 

VOTING INFORMATION 
Applications for registration can be obtained from the Division of Elections, the Commissioners of Registration 
office in the County where you live, or from your Municipal Clerk. 

Important Dates 

Tax Bill Schedule 
Tax bills are due four times a year 

on the first of the month. 
 

February 1 
May 1 

August 1 
November 1 

 
Bills are due to Cherry Hill Township at  

820 Mercer Street, Cherry Hill, NJ  
 
 

A 10-day grace period is available for 
payment. Questions? Call (856) 488-

7880. 

Sewer Bill Schedule 
Township Sewer bills are due 

once a year on:  
 

April 1  
 

Bills are due to Cherry Hill Township 
at 820 Mercer Street, Cherry Hill, NJ 

08002  
 

Questions?  
Call (856) 488-7880 

Camden County  
Municipal Utilities  

Authorities Bill Schedule  
Camden County Municipal  
Utilities Authorities bills  

are due on: 
 

February 15 
May 15 

August 15 
November 15 

 
Bills are due to the CCMUA at 1645 Ferry 

Ave., Camden, NJ 08014 
Questions? Call (856) 541-3700  
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Department of Public Works 

Dear Neighbor: 

The Cherry Hill Department of Public Works would like to extend a formal welcome to our town! The Department 

of Public Works (DPW) comprises several divisions, which provide services essential to the welfare and quality of 

life of our residents. 

 The Highway Division maintains over 260 miles of roadways. The Public Grounds Division diligently manages 

upkeep of our public parks and recreational areas. The Water Pollution Division oversees the conveyance of the 

sanitary and storm system throughout town. All divisions are involved in the removal of leaves from the end of 

October through December. During snow or storm events, our crews work around the clock to ensure the safety 

of all. 

One of the things we are most proud of is Cherry Hill’s long-standing commitment to recycling and environmental 

protection. The Recycling/Solid Waste Division not only organizes the collection of trash and recycling, but edu-

cates residents on the ever-evolving nature of recycling.  

Cherry Hill takes its recycling initiatives seriously and we hope that you will join us in continuing to work to mini-

mize our impact on the environment, and create a more sustainable community today and for generations to 

come. Please visit our website at www.chnj.gov/178/Recycling for comprehensive information, as well as educa-

tional videos by both Camden County and Republic Services (FCR) detailing our recycling procedures. 

In this welcome package you will find numerous information brochures ranging from solid waste and recycling to 

storm water management. We are hopeful this information is beneficial. 

If you have questions pertaining to any service provided by DPW, please do not hesitate to call our office at 856-

424-4422. Our phone lines are open from 7 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Friday. If no one is available to answer 

your call, please leave a message and we will return your call on the following business day. You may also visit us 

on the web at www.chnj.gov. 

 

We welcome you to our community and look forward to providing you with exceptional service through every 

season of the year! 

 

Very Truly Yours, 

The Management and Employees of Public Works 

http://www.cherryhill-nj.com/178/Recycling
http://www.chnj.gov
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Trash & Recycling Guidelines 

General Guidelines 
Updated May 2022 
 
All trash and recyclable materials must be placed curbside no earlier than 5:30pm on the evening prior to collection day 
and all emptied containers must be removed no later than 5:30pm once collection is made. On your trash day, collection 
begins at 7am. Please ensure that containers are placed curbside in a timely manner. Late outs will not be collected. 

 

Automated Residential Solid Waste Collection 

Residential solid waste needs to be placed into the green 95 or 64-gallon containers, which were distributed by the 
township. Solid waste placed loosely, into bags or containers other than those provided by the Township will not 
be collected. Residents needing additional containers should contact the Department of Public Works at (856) 424-
4422 for more information.  

 

Wood/Lumber and Construction Materials must be tied, bundled, weigh less than 50 pounds and may not exceed 4 
feet in length. Nails, spikes and screws must be removed/bent over to prevent injury. Waste resulting from homes un-
der renovation is the responsibility of the individual or contractor performing the work to have removed. Concrete 
and similar material may be disposed of in the Green Cherry Hill issued tote, once broken into small palm sized piec-
es; (totes are able to hold about 150lbs). Private contractors shall remove the debris materials from the site and shall 
dispose of the debris properly at their own cost. This debris is not to be placed for normal residential collection. (Solid 
Waste/Recycling Ord. #19-2.13) 

Furniture/Bulk items such as mattresses, couches, dressers, cabinets, toilets, wooden bed frames, etc. are collected on 
your normally scheduled trash day and must be placed out the night before or by 7am collection morning. Mirrors, 
windows and similar glass pieces under 4 feet by 4 feet must be taped and secured for trash day. Larger mirrors, win-
dows and similar glass pieces must be broken down, bagged and put into your green issued trash tote.  

Furniture/Bulk pickups do not have to be scheduled in advance. Please contact the DPW office at (856) 
424-4422 the morning after your collection day to notify us if your pickup was missed. Furniture, if in good condition, 
may be donated to Habitat for Humanity Restore (856) 439-6717, 530 NJ-38, Maple Shade Township, NJ 08052. 

Carpet/Rugs & Padding must be cut into 4-foot lengths, rolled and tied into bundles weighing no more than 50 
pounds. Bags will not be collected outside the issued trash tote(s). 
Railroad Ties and thicker lumber must be cut no longer than 2 feet in length and neatly stacked. Nails, spikes and 
screws must be removed/bent over to prevent injury. 

Household Hazardous Waste Paints, varnishes, gasoline, aerosols, anti-freeze and combustibles cannot be placed 
curbside. Events are planned by Camden County Environmental Department, call (856) 858-5241 for scheduled drop-
off days March through October. 

Appliances and Metal Items are collected each Wednesday, by appointment only. This includes refrigerators, grills, 
stoves, washers, dryers, water tanks and other metal items. Remember to remove doors from refrigerators, stoves, 
freezers, and dishwashers. Item must be placed curbside by 7am Wednesday morning to ensure its collection. Call the 
Department of Public Works at (856) 424-4422 by Tuesday 3pm to schedule a metals pickup. 

Automated Single-Stream Recycling Collection 

All recyclable material is to be placed into the Township issued blue 95 or 64-gallon containers for collection. 

Cardboard should be cut into smaller, manageable pieces with a box cutter and placed into the blue Cherry Hill issued 
recycling container or brought to the Department of Public Works located at 1 Perina Blvd. Monday through Friday 
from 7:30am to 3:00pm. Items placed outside of the blue recycling container will not be collected. Trash cannot be 
placed into boxes, it will not be collected. Styrofoam must be removed. 

Plastic bags should NEVER be placed in your recycling bins. Plastic bags are easily tangled in the processing equipment 
and can shut down the recycling facility. Plastic bags can be recycled at the main entrance of many big box stores, local 
grocery stores, or can be brought to the Department of Public Works, the Municipal Building, and the Cherry Hill Public 
Library. 
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Yard Waste Collection 

Grass clippings, small tree and shrub trimmings, leaves and similar debris are collected one time per week 

on your normal solid waste and recycling collection day. The Township recommends that these items be 

placed into open lid containers that are between 25 and 35 gallons (please keep in mind that residents are 

permitted to use up to 50 gallon container(s) but the contents cannot exceed the 50 pound weight limit that 

is clearly marked “Yard Waste.” Yard waste labels are available free of charge at the DPW facility. Dirt and 

mulch are not yard waste, containers and paper bags contaminated with dirt/mulch will not be removed 

curbside.  Small amounts of dirt and mulch can be placed into your green trash tote for trash day. 

Yard waste containers should not have lids placed on them while they are out at the curb for weekly collec-

tion. In addition, containers with attached or hinged lids are not permitted to be used as yard waste contain-

ers. 

Yard waste is also permitted to be placed out for collection in biodegradable, paper bags. The Township pro-

vides brown, biodegradable bags as a courtesy to our residents; bags are available at the DPW facility. Resi-

dents must provide proof of residency (ID, driver's license) to receive bags. Yard waste is not permitted to 

be placed out in plastic bags; Yard waste placed out in plastic bags will not be collected. 

Branches must be cut into lengths that do not exceed 4 feet and securely bundled in a manner that does not 

exceed 50 pounds. Trunks/Logs must be cut to lengths no larger than 2 feet, no thicker than 6 inches in di-

ameter, no heavier than 50 pounds then neatly stacked curbside for removal. 

Christmas trees are to be put curbside and must be removed of all decorations/stands with branches tied 

back using string or twine. Trees cannot be disposed in plastic bags. Natural trees may also be dropped off at 

Public Works in the weeks following the Christmas Holiday, please contact the DPW Office (856) 424-4422 

for more information. Flocked trees are not yard waste and should be treated as bulk (collected curbside loose-

ly, not bagged or boxed, with the decorations/stands removed or placed into your green trash tote as long as the 

lid can close.) 

Do NOT mix recyclables with trash!  Do NOT placed hazardous waste out for collection! 
 
Do NOT place in Blue Recycle Tote 

• Plastic bags, Styrofoam, coat hangers, pots, pans, buckets, or paint cans 

• Ceramics, light bulbs, dishes, mirrors or window glass 

• Antifreeze bottles, used oil containers or hazardous materials 

• Hardcover cooks (books can be donated to the Cherry Hill Library) 

 

Electronic Waste (E-Waste) 

• State law no longer permits residents to place their TVs, computers and unwanted electronics out for 

curbside trash collection. However, Cherry Hill provides a designated drop-off site for residents. 

• TVs, small appliances, computers, printers, and other electronics are to be dropped off at the Department 

of Public Works facility located at 1 Perina Blvd Cherry Hill NJ 08003. Please drop off your E-Waste 

items Monday through Friday from 7:30am to 4:30pm and Saturday from 7am to 11am.  

 

DO NOT add these items to the trash/recycle stream. 



 9 

Frequently Asked Questions 

Q.  How do I know which plastics are recyclable? 
A.  Plastic containers #1 & #2 are recyclable; the numbers can be found at the bottom of the container. All 

 other plastics would go into the green Cherry Hill issued trash can. Plastic bags should NEVER be 
 placed in your recycling bins. 

 
Q.  When do I put out sofas, chairs, mattresses, toilets, dressers etc.? 
A.  Place these items curbside on your regular trash day, they are considered “BULK. A separate truck 

 should a rive to collect by the end of the day (about 6pm). If missed, please call the Department of 
 Public Works at (856) 424-4422 the morning following your collection. 

 
Q.  What do I do with bicycles, hot water heaters, household appliances and large pieces of metal? 
A.   Call the Department of Public Works by Tuesday 3pm at (856) 424-4422 to schedule a White Goods 

 Wednesday pickup. 
 
Q. The Recycling Truck just took my Recycling but left my Yard Waste, why? 
A.  Yard Waste is picked up by a separate truck as a recyclable item later in the same day. 
 
Q. Can residents recycle shredded paper? 
A.  No. Once paper is shredded, it may go into your green Cherry Hill issued tote as trash. 
 
Q.  How can I dispose of tires, used motor oil and batteries? 
A.  Bring used oil, car tires (off the rim) and RECHARGABLE batteries to the Department of Public Works 

building, 1 Perina Blvd. or save these items for Camden Country Hazardous Waste collection day. 
 
Q.  Can residents get additional Recycling and/or Trash totes (95/64 gallon blue/green totes)? 
A.  Yes! Residents are able to purchase additional totes for a onetime payment, check or money order 

 only, of $50.00 made out to Cherry Hill Township. Payment may be mailed to 820 Mercer Street 
 Cherry Hill NJ 08002 with attention to the Department of Public Works on the envelope. Please 
 include your address, best contact phone number, which tote you need (Green Trash and/or Blue 
 Recycle tote) and your normally scheduled collection date. 

 
 

We are here to help! 
Have other questions? Please call the Department of Public Works at (856) 424-4422. 
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Vegetative Waste Information 
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Do yourself—and your environment—a favor.  

Keep your recycling container free of contaminants.  
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Recycling’s Dirty Dozen 

1. NO Plastic Bags 
Plastic bags are the WORST contaminant in the recycling 
bin. When placed in a curbside bin, they get wet and 
dirty and cannot be recycled. Plastics bags are #2 or #4 
can be recycled at big box stores, Cherry Hill Depart-
ment of Public Works Complex or the Municipal Building 
if they are clean, dry and empty. 
  

2. NO Materials in Plastic Bags 
Workers have to slow the conveyor belts to rip open 
bags that contain recyclables and then add the bag to the 
heap of bags bounds for the landfill. These inefficiencies 
waste time and money. 
  

3. Shredded Paper 
Shredded paper is too small to sort. These pieces fall 
through the cracks of the sorting machines, stick to the 
belts and end up all over the floor. Please avoid shred-
ding when possible because it destroys the potential for 
recycling. Compost shredded materials can be place in 
your compost bin or brought to DPW. 
  

4. NO Scrap Metal 
Scrap metal items of any size should not go into your 
curbside bin. These items cause excessive damage to the 
recycling equipment. 
  

5. NO Hazardous Waste 
Hazardous waste such as paint, automotive fluids, car 
batteries, and pesticides can be taken during Hazardous 
Waste collection events throughout the year or brought 
to the DPW complex. 
  

6. NO Diapers or Bio-Hazardous Waste 
Syringes and needles, diapers, and other sanitary prod-
ucts are not recyclables. 

7. NO Non-Recyclable Plastics 
There are many plastics that are still not recyclable. Plastic 
lids, foam, and any other plastics not listed in our recycling 
guidelines are not recyclable because stable markets do 
not exist for these materials. 
  

8. NO Flattened Containers 
The single-stream sorting equipment separates 
“flats” (paper) from “rounds” (containers). When contain-
ers are flattened, the equipment mistakenly sends them to 
the paper side of the facility, significantly contaminating 
the paper we’re sending to market. 
  

9. NO Caps/Lids 
Metal lids can be removed and recycled loose in the bin. 
Plastic lids and caps from glass bottles and jars should be 
thrown away. 
  

10. NO Liquids 
When we use compact bottles for shipping, liquids drip, 
splatter, and explode all over the floor - creating a sticky, 
smelly mess on the sorting floor. Please completely empty 
and quickly rinse out all containers before recycling. 
  

11. NO Ceramics or Non-Recyclable Glass 
Ceramics, china, dishes, mirrors, light bulbs, porcelain, and 
window glass should not go into the bin. Their different 
melting points and chemical compositions will ruin new 
glass bottles. 
  

12. NO Frozen Food Containers 
Paperboard boxes that were designed for freezer foods, 
such as frozen pizza, and entrees, have plastic polymer 
sprayed on them to protect against freezer burn. That 
same coating prevents the box from breaking up in the 
recycling process. These materials are not recyclable or 
compostable. 
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Instructions for the disposal of water based latex paint 
 
 

Latex paint is non-hazardous and should not be brought to the Camden County Household Special Waste 
Collections. It can be disposed of in the regular trash, provided it is first dried out. 
 
Following these simple steps, you can dispose of latex paint in the trash, year round. 
 
• Check the label for an indication that the paint is latex or cleans up with “soap and water”. 
 
• Gather the following materials; cardboard box, strong plastic trash bag, kitty litter or sand. 
 
• Place a cardboard box on the ground. Place a strong plastic bag inside the box, fitting the open ends of the bag 

over the sides of the box. Place a small amount of sand or kitty litter into the plastic bag. 
 
• Open the paint can and pour the paint into the plastic bag with the kitty litter/sand, adding more kitty litter/

sand, if needed. Mix together. 
 
• Leave plastic bag open and allow the air in. Wait for the kitty litter/sand to absorb the paint. This may take 

from a few hours to a few days depending on weather conditions and the amount of paint.  
 
• When the paint is fully dry, pull the ends of the plastic trash bag together and secure tightly. Discard the plas-

tic bag into the regular trash.  
 
• Allow the residue inside the empty paint can to harden and dispose of the can in the regular trash with the lid 

off. 

Guidelines 
Our Public Works Department works hard to make driving safer and easier in snowy weather. Depending on the 
duration and amount of snowfall, township trucks may plow your street several times. As snow rolls off our 
plows, it sometimes accumulates in driveway aprons. Please understand that this is unavoidable and it is the 
homeowner's responsibility to clear it. Here are some helpful hints to make snow removal less frustrating: 
 
Please remove the following items from the street in front of your home:            
1. Trash/recyclable containers. Place on the grassy planter strip between curb and sidewalk.            
2. Portable basketball backboard systems.      
 
• Do not park cars on the street from 1 hour after the snow has continuously fallen until 12 hours after the 

snow has stopped. This speeds the removal process and prevents cars from being plowed in. 
• If possible, wait until the township trucks have made at least 3 passes on your street before cleaning your 

driveway. 
• Shovel and/or blow snow onto the curb, not into the street. 
• Shovel snow to the right side of your driveway (facing the street) to minimize the amount of snow entering 

your driveway. 
• To insure safety of pedestrians, residents must remove snow within 48 hours of daylight following a snowfall. 
• Please remember that children are walking to schools and bus stops all over town. 
 
In the event of deep snow, please shovel around your mailbox and fire hydrants near your house for your safety 
and your neighbors' safety.   

Snow Removal 



 14 

 
Program Benefits 
You can bag your leaves in open biodegradable bags or place in open trash cans at the curbside on your regular 
trash and recycling day. Although many residents have taken advantage of this opportunity, many more do not. 
We hope that you will help save money and keep our streets safe. 
 
The 2023 regularly-scheduled township leaf collection will begin the week of October 23rd. Every neighborhood 
will have signs posted one week prior to their scheduled leaf collection. There will also be secondary pickups 
scheduled (weather permitting) for each neighborhood.  
Residents must comply with the following guidelines to ensure pickup of their leaves: 
 
 
• Cars must be removed from the street between the hours of 7:00 am and 5:30 pm 
• Do not rake your leaves until signs have been posted in your neighborhood 
• Plastic bags are not permitted 
• Landscape / lawn services must remove leaves from site and may use the Kresson Road Ecology Site at no 

cost; permits may be picked up at the Cherry Hill Department of Public Works 
• Leaves must be raked to the park strip area near the roadway. Do not place leaves in the street 
• Department of Environmental Protection regulations restrict leaves from being placed within 10 feet of any 

storm drains. 
• Leaf piles with branches or other debris mixed in will not be collected 
• Check the township website homepage "News" for weekly leaf collection updates 
• It is sometimes difficult to collect the leaves at the right time and get everything completed before the snow 

season, as the same equipment is also used for snow removal, so we ask for your understanding and help. 
Please be aware that rain can also slow down the process. 

 
 
Haul Your Own 
Residents who wish to dispose of leaves are permitted to do so at the Kresson Road Ecology Site at no cost. Please 
call the Department of Public Works for Ecology Site hours and to receive permission to use the site. 

Leaf Collection 

Leaf Compost 
The Township of Cherry Hill is pleased to provide you with this free leaf compost. This leaf compost is the final 
result of the Township’s previous leaf collection efforts. Leaves are collected and transported to our Ecology 
Center located off Kresson Road. Following the collection season (October through December each year), the 
Department of Public Works develops windrows of leaves and monitors temperature and oxygen content of 
these windrows allowing for the decomposition to this final product. Our Ecology Center is an approved New 
Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Class C Recycling Facility (NJ EMS – PI #133936) following 
strict guidelines as to the maintenance of the site as well as the development of this end product. Please note 
that as this compost is not screened prior to its offering, small amounts of debris may be present. This debris is 
simply standard solid waste and can be disposed of with your municipal trash.  
 
The Township appreciates your interest in this leaf compost, as your use completes the loop of sustainability in 
regard to our leaf collection process.  
 
Thank you and Happy Gardening!  
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The Property Maintenance Code is an essential part of maintaining the appearance and integrity of Cherry Hill 
Township. This code holds property owners responsible for the upkeep of their properties. Cherry Hill takes an 
aggressive approach toward addressing and correcting property maintenance violations.  
 
Guidelines: In order to help keep Cherry Hill looking its best, please follow these property maintenance guide-
lines on your property:  
 
• All trash and recycling should be permanently stored in containers in the rear or side yards. 
 
• Trash and recycling waste should not be placed at the curb prior to 5:30 p.m. the night before your scheduled 

collection day and no later than 7:00 a.m. on collection day. Trash improperly placed at the curb for collection 
is handled by Cherry Hill Public Works Department. To report improperly placed trash, please contact the 
Department of Public Works at (856)-424-4422. 

 
• Tied tree limbs, yard waste in open containers, and leaves bagged in biodegradable leaf bags can be left at the 

curb for recycling. Branches should be cut to 4 foot lengths and tied in bundles of not more than 50 pounds. 
Yard waste in plastic bags will not be collected. Complaints related to yard waste should be directed to Cherry 
Hill Public Works Department. They can be reached at (856)-424-4422. 

 
• Any sign posted on a telephone pole or tree in Cherry Hill is illegal. Citizens may remove signs themselves or 

report the sign to our Property Maintenance Hotline at (856) 436-8836.  
 
• Grass or weeds cannot be higher than 10 inches, so remember to mow your yard before it reaches this height. 

If high grass is reported at your property you will receive a letter indicating that you have 10 days to rectify 
the condition. If the condition is not rectified you may be summonsed to court to pay a fine and the Township 
will mow your lawn and place a lien on the property until the cost of the mowing is paid. To report high grass, 
please call our Property Maintenance Hotline at (856) 436-8836. If you do call to report an incidence of high 
grass please have the address of the property where the problem is occurring. 

 
• Inoperable vehicles (those without current registration, inspection stickers, and no insurance) cannot be 

stored in driveways, on the street, or anywhere on your property. Please contact Property Maintenance for 
inoperable vehicles parked on private property at the phone number below. If the vehicle is parked on a pub-
lic street it is considered a motor vehicle violation and is handled by the Cherry Hill Police Department. The 
Police Department can be reached at (856) 665-1200. 

 
• Pet owners must curb their dogs and immediately remove and dispose of all waste. 
 
 
Owners whose property violates any provision of the code are notified to correct the violation and com-
ply with the regulations. The Township works rigorously to keep Cherry Hill looking its best. Contact us 
anytime by calling (856) 436-8836. 

Property Maintenance Regulations 
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Cherry Hill Swim Clubs 

Barclay Farm 
White Marsh Way 
(856) 429-9616 

www.BarclayFarm.org 

Fox Hollow 

51 Partridge Lane 

(856) 424-9826 

www.FoxHollowswimclub.com 

Charleston 

1297 Marlkress Road 

(856) 354-9808 

www.Charlestonswimclub.org 

Haddontowne 

Plymouth Drive 

(856) 429-9860 

www.Haddontowneswimclub.com 

Cherry Valley 

3406 Church Road 

(856) 667-9828 

www.CherryValleySC.org 

Old Orchard 

Evans Lane 

(856) 424-9815 

www.OldOrchardswimclub.org 

Covered Bridge 

1 Aqua Lane 

(856) 429-6620 

www.Cbswimclub.org 

Wexford Leas 

14 Rooftree Road 

(856) 424-4512 

www.Wesfordleasswimclub.org 

Downs Farm 

1701 Haddonfield-Berlin Road 

(856) 428-1151 

www.DownsFarmswimclub.org 

Willowdale 

Swallow & Ticonderoga Drives 

(856) 428-8180 

www.Willowdaleswimclub.org 

Erlton 

Park Boulevard 

(856) 429-9714 

www.Erltonswimclub.com 

Woodcrest 

Cranford & Astor Roads 

(856) 428-1413 

www.swimWoodcrest.org 

The Swim Clubs listed above are private entities. Each Swim Club sets its own membership requirements and fees. 

The Township of Cherry Hill is not affiliated with, does not sponsor, endorse or otherwise control these  

http://www.BarclayFarm.org
http://www.FoxHollowswimclub.com
http://www.Charlestonswimclub.org
http://www.Haddontowneswimclub.com
http://www.CherryValleySC.org
http://www.OldOrchardswimclub.org
http://www.Cbswimclub.org
http://www.Wesfordleasswimclub.org
http://www.DownsFarmswimclub.org
http://www.Willowdaleswimclub.org
http://www.Erltonswimclub.com
http://www.swimwoodcrest.org
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Places of Worship 

Name Denomination Address Phone 

BAPS - Shri Swaminarayan Mandir Swaminarayan 1 Carnegie Plaza (856) 751-7600 

Bethel Baptist Church Baptist 1704 Springdale Rd S (856) 424-2331 

Catholic Church of St Mary Catholic 2001 Springdale Rd N (856) 424-1454 

Chabad Lubavltch Jewish 1925 Kresson Rd (856) 874-1500 

Chinese Christian Church Christian 299 Browning Ln (856) 428-1398 

Christ Our Light Catholic 402 King's Hwy N (856) 667-2440 

Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-Day Saints Mormon 252 Evesham Rd E (856) 547-4597 

Congregation M'kor Shalom Jewish 850 Evesham Rd (856) 424-4220 

Congregation Ner Tamid Jewish 1705 Berlin Rd (856) 354-1870 

Congregation Sons of Israel Jewish 720 Cooper Landing Rd (856) 667-9700 

Congregation Young Israel Jewish 817 Cooper Landing Rd (856) 667-1979 

Covenant Presbyterian Church Presbyterian 520 King's Hwy S (856) 429-1225 

First Baptist Church Baptist 800 Pennsylvania Ave (856) 429-3210 

First Korean United Methodist Church Protestant - Methodist 1995 Marlton Pike E (856) 424-1859 

Grace Temple Church Apostolic 1 Coleman Ave (856) 795-1210 

Gracious Center of Learning and Enrichment Muslim-American 5 Easterbrook Lane (856) 753-7925 

Holy Eucharist Catholic Church Catholic 344 Kresson Rd (856) 429-1330 

Impacting Your World Christian Center Christian 2901 Chapel Ave W (856) 406-4060 

King's Community Baptist Church Baptist 395 King's Hwy N (856) 667-1512 

Kingsway Church Assemblies of God 2701 Chapel Ave W (856) 667-9098 

Korean Presbyterian Church Presbyterian 1920 Old Cuthbert Rd (856) 354-9960 

Kwan Chao True Buddhist Temple Buddhist 1612 Frontage Rd (856) 795-3055 

Macedonia Temple Baptist Church of Cherry Hill Baptist West Chapel Ave & Merchant St (856) 663-0166 

New Hope Community Church Presbyterian 1989 Rt. 70 E (856) 252-7868 

Seventh-Day Adventist Church of Cherry Hill Christian 700 Cooper Landing Rd (856) 667-7110 

St Andrew's United Methodist Church Protestant - Methodist 327 Marlton Pike W (856) 429-4469 

St Bartholomew's Episcopal Church Protestant - Episcopal 1989 Marlton Pike E (856) 424-2229 

St Michael's Lutheran Church Protestant -Evangelical Lutheran 601 King's Hwy N (856) 667-0973 

St Michael's Ukrainian Catholic Church Ukrainian Greek Catholic 675 Cooper Landing Rd (856) 482-0938 

St Thomas Greek Orthodox Church Greek Orthodox 615 Mercer St (856) 665-1731 

St Thomas More Roman Catholic Church Roman Catholic 1439 Springdale Rd S (856) 424-3212 

Temple Beth Sholom Jewish - Conservative 1901 Kresson Rd (856) 751-6663 

Temple Emanuel Jewish - Reform 1101 Springdale Rd (856) 489-0029 

The Connect Church Nondenominational Church 1110 South Cornell Ave (856) 488-8820 

Torah Links Jewish - Orthodox 218 Charlann Circle (856) 770-8248 

Trinity United Presbyterian Church (PCUSA) Protestant - Presbyterian 499 Marlton Pike E (856) 428-2050 

Unitarian Universalist Church Unitarian Universalist - Liberal 401 King's Hwy N (856) 667-3618 

 Cherry Hill’s diverse communities of faith welcome your direct inquiries 

*This information is provided for the convenience of Cherry Hill’s residents and visitors for reference purposes only; 
deemed reliable but not guaranteed. The Township of Cherry Hill does not endorse any religious organization. 
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Cherry Hill Library 

Cherry Hill Township is proud to be home to one of the busiest libraries in New Jersey. With three floors 
of space, 72,000 feet of carefully curated collections, and its Friendship Grove outdoor area, there is al-
ways something new to discover. Add the Library to your list of new places to visit and checkout the Top 
Ten reasons the Cherry Hill Public Library lives up to its moniker as ‘The Heart of Town.’ 
 
1).     More than just print materials, CHPL offers free access to eBooks, audiobooks, newspapers, maga-
zines, and streaming music to cardholders 24/7 through their Digital Library.  
 
2).    Save on expensive entrance fees by reserving free passes to over a dozen museums in New Jersey 
and Pennsylvania with their Museum Pass Program.  
 
3).   Reserve a group study room to connect with others. Meeting remotely? Borrow a digital projector, 
mobile hotspot or iPad from the Library of Things. 
 
4).  Looking for something to do? Check out CHPL’s Events Calendar – they host hundreds of programs, 
art exhibits, and classes a year for kids, teens, and adults. From Rhyme Time story time for babies to Ta-
rot Card Readings for teens, there is always something fun going on at the Library.  
 
5).   Dive into your family history through the Genealogy Research Center, specially designed with the 
family history researcher in mind.  
 
6).  Settled into your new home? Start your home garden by taking advantage of CHPL’s Seed Library. 
With thousands of seed types to choose from you can have the vegetable garden of your dreams. They 
even have a soil testing kit for loan!  
 
7). Business owners can save on their bottom line by taking advantage of the Library’s powerful business 
database: Reference Solutions. Pair this with their computer lab, public scanners, charging stations, and 
fax and copy machines and it’s easy to see why many of Cherry Hill’s professionals use the Library as 
their ‘Office-on-the-Go.’   
 
8).   Whether you want to practice your English in a safe environment or learn a new language on your 
own time, CHPL has you covered. The Library offers a variety of free ESOL conversation and writing 
groups, books in 12 different languages, as well as free access to Mango Languages.   
 
9).  Sometimes one-on-one help is best.  Book a ‘Librarian by Appointment’ for specialized, expert help 
ranging from computer assistance to updating your resume.  
 
10)   And finally, kick up your feet. No really, don't just grab your books and go! Find a cozy spot on any 

level. The Upper Level has plenty of couches for families, as well as a dedicated Teen Space. The Reading 

Room features floor to ceiling windows and a bright study spot with comfortable seating. In the colder 

months, patrons can grab a magazine or newspaper and warm up by the fireplace on the Library’s 

Main Level.  

Stop by the Library anytime at 1100 Kings Highway North to get your FREE Library Card. For more in-
formation and Library Hours, visit chplnj.org or call 856-667-0300.  
 

http://www.chplnj.org
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